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Dear Sir,  
Dear Madam, 
 

Subject: Recent decisions of the Board of Governors linked to the COVID-19 
pandemic  

 
The COVID-19 pandemic will continue to impact the teaching and learning at the European 
Schools in the coming weeks and months ahead of us. 
 
At the beginning of the school year we had informed you about the measures agreed by the 
Board of Governors in an extraordinary meeting on 31 August 2020. 
 
The necessary budget to finance these measures linked to distance teaching and learning, 
the improvement of the IT infrastructure in the schools and to Educational Support in the 
current semester were approved by the Board in another extraordinary meeting on 20 
October 2020.  
 
This week, the Board of Governors took important decisions with respect to the European 
Baccalaureate session 2021 and to support potential distance teaching and learning in the 
coming weeks. 
 
Based on proposals submitted by the Task Force ‘Preparation of the 2021 BAC session’ the 
Board of Governors agreed on ‘Guidelines on the Organisation of the European 
Baccalaureate session 2021’.  
 
Our main aim will be, to organise the Pre BAC as well as the written and oral BAC 
examinations in all European Schools and all Accredited European Schools ‘in situ’. 
However, the system is prepared for a potential scenario where at least in some schools not 
all examinations can be organised ‘on site’. 
 
The mentioned Guidelines address different potential scenarios and will enable the 
Chairman of the Baccalaureate to take the necessary decisions in close consultation with 
the organs of the European Schools in time and in a transparent manner.  
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